CITY OF BROMLEY MINUTES

Wednesday February 2, 2022-6:00 P.M.

The City Council of the City of Bromley, Kentucky, met in regular session on Wednesday, February 2nd, 2022 at 6:00 P.M with the meeting beginning with a pledge to the flag and Mayor Denham presiding.

CALL TO ORDER

- Roll call was taken and the following members were present: Mike Kendall, Tim Wartman,
 Diane Wartman-absent, Matt Wartman, Reagan France and Dave Radford.
- Staff present were: Chief of Police Cody Stanley; Public Works Bob France; City Clerk Terri Stahl Smith; City Attorney Kim Vocke, and Ludlow Fire Chief Mike Steward.

Approval of Minutes

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the January 5th, 2022 regular meeting.
- Dave Radford motioned to approve the minutes with a second by Tim Wartman.
- All members present voted yes.

CITIZENS

- Gail Smith Present and requiring about tree replacement at the park. Tim Wartman responded that they will be replaced.
- Gail Smith questioned foreclosures. Kim Vocke responded that he just got the check to start the process.
- Gail Smith questioned the Barnes property bid process. Mayor Denham responded that they are waiting for the weather to get warmer; hopefully by end of February or March.
- Discussion on Z21.

PDS

- Matthew Wartman discussed PDS report on rentals. Discussion on starting lien process.
 Matthew questioned possible need for ordinance. Kim Vocke stated he didn't think so because the rental license by ordinance were brought in to the whole scheme of the code enforcement.
- Mayor Denham commented that PDS would handle the collections of rental licenses.
- Reagan Francis commented that 1734 Highwater was still not on the list. It is the house that burned a couple of months ago. Matthew to follow up.
- Dave Radford questioned 224 Moore Street. Matthew has not heard back and will follow up.

POLICE

 Per Chief Cody's report there were 0 reports, 0 parking citations, 1 traffic citation and 1 arrest and 143 calls for service.

FIRE/EMS

• Per Chief Stewart's report there were 7 EMS responses and 1 Fire response.

- Cindy Ford retirement.
- PPE Grant from Ky State Fire Commission for \$10,000.00.

HALL

No report.

ROAD

- Dave Radford reported Shane is on standby for weather.
- Discussion on black sealer that was placed on Oak Street in Ludlow. Spoke to Eric Blackburn for
 a price to do the City of Bromley. Its \$.13 cents a square foot. His company is the only company
 with this sealant that has an additive in it that helps it to last longer. Product can be applied in
 winter and he can offer a better price at that time. Can't put on concrete. Lasts 3 to 6 years
 after one application.

PUBLIC WORKS

No report.

LICENSE

No report

ATTORNEY

- Kim Vocke received check from Master Commission for sale of Gilbert property on River Road. The amount is \$1,385.
- Discussion on Ethics Form from ADD district.
- Met with Mike Kendall and the Mayor about BP meeting.
- Working on Capital Improvement Fund for the city that will be funded by the General Fund every year.
- Hasn't heard back about the fence on Main Street. Will follow up.

WAYS AND MEANS

- No report.
- Discussion on moving meeting to second Wednesday of the month because of time constraints.
- Ordinance 2-1-22 changing the meeting date to the second Wednesday of each month was read by Kim Vocke. Mike Kendall made a motion to accept Ordinance 2-1-22 with a second by Reagan France. All present voted yes.

PARK

• Discussion on planting of four trees on first base side. Waiting on Basketball court.

INSURANCE AND GRANTS

- Reagan France reported that she had a discussion with Meagan from NKADD on assistance with finding a grant to help finish the sidewalk.
- Discussion with Mike Kendall about the ARPA monies being used to help purchase an ambulance needed by the Ludlow Fire Department.
- Discussion by Mike Kendall on design for shelter at park.

MAYOR

• Mayor Denham brought to everyone's attention the report from the auditor. Discussion on changes to and implementation of procedures in accordance with the audit outcome.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the committee reports. Dave Radford motioned to approve with a second by Tim Wartman.
- All members present voted yes.

OLD BUSINESS

 Matt Wartman discussed 305 Main. Kim Vocke discussed lien process with regard to this property.

NEW BUSINESS

Bob France reported he retested for his pesticide application.

COMMUNICATIONS

No reports.

BILLS

- Mayor Denham asked for a motion to approve the payment of the bills. Dave Radford motioned to approve with a second by Mike Kendall.
- All members present voted yes.

Mayor Denham asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dave Radford motioned to approve with a second by Mike Kendall. All members present voted yes. The meeting was adjourned at 6:41 p.m.

MAYOR

CLERK